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NCG Prep School
N E W S L E T T E R	 TERM 2	 WEEK 5	 2018

Kia ora tatou katoa
Term 2 contineus well for all the girls, with 
Winter Sports under way and our Kids Lit team 
representing the school well at the competition 
in Week two. 

The Student-led Learning Conferences are 
under way with many of you attending this 
week and the remainder of parents coming to 
appointments next week.

The conferences are an important part of your 
daughter sharing her next learning steps in line 
with our school philosophy of the girls developing 
self managing and independent learning skills. 
For the girls to be life long learners, their next 
steps need to be realistic and manageable. To 
help support this, the girls will continue their 
learning reflections, reflecting on their learning 
and what strategies they will implement to 
help further development towards their goals. 
These can be viewed via your daughters Edsby 
portfolio].

Many of our girls have been taking part in HPAC 
(House Performing Arts Competition) and the 
final performance takes place on Friday 1 June 
at 7 pm in the  Main Hall. Ticket information is 
contained in this newsletter.

Finally, a reminder that Queen’s 
Birthday is Monday 4 June.

Kind regards
LUCY FELTHAM 
Head Teacher

PREP DISCO
Term 2 Prep disco is on Thursday 21 June from 
7-9 pm and will be held in the NCG Main Hall. 
Tickets will cost $5 cash  and are available 
from the Prep Office at Morning Tea only from 
Monday 18 June. The theme for the disco is 
“High School Musical”!  

THURSDAY 21 JUNE  7 – 9 PM

Tickets $5 available from the Prep Office

THURSDAY 21 JUNE 

NCG PREP DISCO!

PREP MUSIC CLASS SHARING
There will be a session of Music Sharing for 
8VC on Wednesday 4 July from 2pm  until  
3 pm in the Performance Suite. This will be a 
relaxed opportunity for students to perform an 
item they have learned during their classroom 
curriculum programme. Please be seated by 
1.55 pm as the session will start at 2 pm. The 
class will be over in time for the end of school. 
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N E W S L E T T E R	 TERM 2	 WEEK 6	 2017
REMINDER
On Wednesday, Gwen (Prep School Secretary) is heading away overseas to attend her 
daughter’s wedding. She will be away for the rest of Term 2. In her absence, the Prep School 
Office will only be attended intermittently. With this in mind please could you make a note of 
the procedures in place below:

1.	 All absences are still to be phoned in or emailed to the Prep Office. Please make sure this is 
done before the start of school at 8.50 am.

2.	 Any general enquiries can be emailed to the usual prep address. Please ensure your query 
contains full information along with best contact time and method.

3.	 Any queries pertaining to finance should be directed to Michele Perfect in the Finance 
Office - michele.perfect@ncg.school.nz or 03 548 2194 Ext: 806.

4.	 If your message enquiry is to do with your daughter’s Teaching and Learning, then please 
email your daughter’s Arahi teacher directly: 
7FT 	 – 	 lucy.feltham@ncg.school.nz 
7TP 	 – 	 tania.parekura@ncg.school.nz 
8DU 	– 	 steve.dunn@ncg.school.nz 
8VC	 – 	 veronica.coffey@ncg.school.nz

5.	 If it is an important message/emergency, please phone the Main College number on  
03 548 3104 and they will ensure the message is relayed.

TERM 2 2018 
 MERIT ASSEMBLY

A reminder that our  
Term 2 Merit Assembly is on 

Friday 6 July 
at 

8.45 – 9.15 am 
in the Nelson College for Girls  

Assembly Hall.  

Parents, Caregivers and Whanau
are all very welcome to attend this Assembly.
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KIDS LIT QUIZ TEAM
Well done to all girls who attended this year’s Kids Lit Quiz: 

Genevieve Busby Coco-Plum Morrissey-Smith
Isabella Doblanovic Ruby Parr
Madeleine Hall Naomi Robertson
Evie Harris Cordelia Stevenson

A few spot prizes and lots of fun had by all the girls and they all have a list of new books that 
they would like to read. Thank you to Lee Hall for accompanying and supporting the girls on 
the day.
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QUICK RIP TOURNAMENT
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HPAC 2018
FRIDAY 1 JUNE 7 PM

It is great to see so many of our girls involved and enjoying being 
part  of the HPAC experience. 
•	 Tickets are on sale on Tuesday 29 May
•	 At lunchtime on the back quad
•	 Students must bring cash
•	 Tickets limited to 3 per student
•	 Tickets cost $6 each
•	 Tickets limited to 80 per house
•	 Tickets will sell quickly, so first come, first served.



6

DATE EVENT
Tuesday 29 May ICAS Science

Thursday 31 May Learning Conferences 2.30 – 6 pm

Friday 1 June HPAC – NCG Main College Hall

Monday 4 June Queens Birthday

Wednesday 13 June ICAS Spelling

Thurdsay 14 June ICAS Writing

Thursday 21 June Prep Disco at NCG 7 – 9 pm. High School Musical Theme

Friday 22 June  Cross Country Interschool Relays at Saxton Fields - selected girls only

Thursday 29 June Mufti Day

Friday 29 June Cross Country Interschool at Rabbit Island - selected girls only

Wednesday 4 July Music Class Sharing in the Performance Suite for 8VC 2–3 pm
Please be seated by 1.50 pm

Friday 6 July Merit Assembly in NCG Main College Hall at 8.45 am

INTERMEDIATE SCHOOLS CROSS 
COUNTRY LEAGUE

Several of our girls have been attending the Intermediate Schools 
Cross Country League runs held at the weekends:

NAME RACE 1 RACE 2 RACE 3
Cara Bryant 3 4 3
Mya Ketel 13
Leila Macalister 21
Naomi Robertson 11
Sally Roff 4 9 7
Eva Secker 15 18

Well done to all of these girls for getting out there and giving  
it a go!!


